
In accordance with the Governor’s Regulatory Reform Initiative, the Office of the State 

Inspector General (OSIG) has reviewed its regulations and determined that there are currently 

two regulations that fall under OSIG that should be repealed:  Policies, Standards, and 

Procedures for Agency and Institutional Internal Auditors (Directive No. 1-85) (1 VAC 42-10) 

and External Review Follow-Up for Agency and Institutional Internal Auditors (Directive No. 1-

90) (1 VAC 42-20).    

These regulations were previously under the Department of Accounts, Division of State Internal 

Audit.  Effective July 1, 2012, OSIG was created by consolidating some of the resources from 

various agencies including the Division of State Internal Audit.  Upon consolidation, the 

regulations were placed under OSIG.  These particular regulations were never applicable to the 

public as a whole, as they applied to internal audit components within state agencies.  The OSIG 

has issued agency directives to the state agencies which include the requirements of these 

regulations.  

This action is exempt from the Administrative Process Act under Section 2.2-4006(A)(2) 

because these sections relate to internal practices adopted by a state agency.   


